## Pleasant Prairie Woman's Club October 10, 2024

- \*Meeting called to order by President Nancy Deeter at 6:30 pm at Pleasant Prairie History Museum.
- \*Collect and Pledge of Allegiance.
- \*Roll call by Donna Franke.
- \*Minutes approved as viewed.
- \*Program presented by Becky Steffen - Honey Bee Bingo. Fun activity. Topic of the game tied into the GFWC-WI theme "Busy Bee Volunteer."
- \*Treasurer's report by Connie Coshenet was approved and filed for year end review.
- \*President-elect Becky Steffen initiated two members. PPWC welcomed new members Mary Mordini and Heidi Weiland.
- \*Corresponding secretary Colleen Smoger handed out, to all those who needed, updated copies of the by-laws and faces of PPWC.
- \*Connie Coshenet went over the information regarding the GFWC Southern Prairies District Workshop on October 26 in Janesville. Registration forms already sent to members.
- \*Cheri Schmidt reported that the road clean-up of 116th Street on September 28 was a success.
- \*Regarding the auction, Char Carver thanked members for great participation in getting donations and making baskets. Auction is on October 16th at the Italian American Club.
- \*Jane Ottum reminded members of the Dayton Hotel Bingo Party on November 21 at 5:30. Sign up sheet was handed out for working at the event, and suggestions for gifts were mentioned. Bring gifts and money donations to the November 14th meeting.
- \*New Business - Vickie Richardson attended the State Fall Institute and shared information about the 2024-2026 goals of the GFWC-WI. Some topics mentioned were membership, parliamentary education, and environment.
- \*Sue Lawler gave information about the Adopt-A-Family project. Our club will provide Christmas gifts to a needy family. Fran Wielgos and her committee will shop for gifts requested by the family. Gifts will be wrapped at the December 12th dinner at the Italian American Club.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:30 pm. Donna Franke - Recording Secretary